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Community
It’s important that patients and their families don’t feel alone. 
In my clinic I keep stuffed animals wearing prosthetic and 
orthotic devices much like what I deliver to my real-life 
patients. Bulletin boards, or brag boards, are a fun place for 
families to share photos of their children excelling in their new 
devices, and families new to O&P management love to see 
these successes. Online or in-community support groups are 
also helpful resources to share.

(Appropriate) Distractions
Distractions are an important piece of pediatric O&P care, 
whether that means distracting from the anxiety of the pro-
cess, or distracting your patient from the casting process alto-
gether. Distractions are especially important for patients who 
exhibit hypertonia, which may increase with anxiety. Also 
keep in mind that children with sensory challenges might find 
traditional distractions overloading to their senses, making 
the situation worse. Team up with your patient’s caretakers to 
determine the most appropriate form of distraction, whether 
that’s eating a meal, reading a book, or watching something on 
a tablet or smart phone.

Cast removal
While cast saws are an appropriate method of cast removal in 
both children and adults, noise-reduction headphones should 
be provided for your patient whenever possible, as a 2017 
study by Mehan et al. found these decrease patient anxiety 
during the cast removal process.

Conclusion
Every patient is different, and just as with adults, there is no 
one-size-fits-all casting process. While some pediatric patients 
may benefit from a more thorough and accurate explana-
tion of the process, others are most at ease when the casting is 
performed quickly and is over with before they have time to 
build up anxiety. When planning your approach, it’s helpful to 
ask questions like “Has your child been cast before?” and “Are 
there any sensory sensitivities that I should be aware of?”

It cannot be emphasized highly enough that the fit of an 
orthosis or prosthesis can only be as good as the cast that it is 
built from; therefore, obtaining an excellent cast is of criti-
cal importance. When in doubt, don’t be afraid to repeat the 
casting process if your initial cast is subpar. Taking the time 
to organize a creative and effective casting approach for every 
pediatric patient will lend itself to improved patient outcomes. 
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